
THE WHITEFIELD POST 

Well our week did not go as we had all planned.  Thank you so much for all 
your support on Tuesday when we all didn’t have water.  Thank you for com-
municating to each other so quickly - it really did help.  I hope everyone is all 
back up and running normally now - I know from my friend and colleague at 

St Stephen’s that the road continues to be closed as they fix the road surface. 

But in between that madness, we have had a great Y4 visit to Cuerden Valley 
(photos on FB), some fabulous relaxation in Year 3 and some interesting sew-

ing skills in Year 6.   

Over the coming week we will be getting school all ready for Christmas!  
There will be a few more art and design activities next week!  We can’t wait 

for you all to see school. 
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FRIDAY CERTIFICATES!  Every Friday, we meet 
together as a school and celebrate those who 
have gone above and beyond what is ex-
pected.  

FRIDAY CERTIFICATES - 17TH NOVEM-
BER 2023 

RECEPTION - MATTHEW H, ELLIOT B 

YEAR 1 - DARCEY R, AMELIA S, SKYLAR 
S, JESSE E, ISABELLE A 

YEAR 2 - LOTTIE G, DECLAN B, JAGO M 

YEAR 3 - THEA N, GRACE F, PIPPA W, 
SEBASTIAN R, RODSON S 

YEAR 4 - ZACHARY L, ESME B, MILLIE H 

YEAR 5 - ALICJA P, UTHMAAN I 

YEAR 6 - MILO W, TOMMY B, ANGEL H, 
ISAAC S, ARCHIE S 

WINNING HOUSE THIS WEEK - RIBBLE 

ATTENDANCE: 

1HW (MRS WILLIAMS) HAD THE BEST 
ATTENDANCE LAST WEEK WITH 99.1% 
SO VERY CLOSELY FOLLOWED BY 6LN 
(MISS NUTTALL) WITH 99% AND RLK 
(MRS KENYON) WITH 98.9% 

DANCING QUEENS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fantastic news just in - Y6ers Fran-
cesca, Sophia, Sophie and Caitlin 
are all dancers with Fever Dance 
Company.  This weekend, this 
amazing team of four came 1st in 
the under 12’s group cheer compe-
tition held at Blackpool Tower!  
The team represented Fever’s Fire-
crackers. #proudaspunch 
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ASSEMBLY THEMES: 

In our assembly on Monday we introduced the children to our Year 6 leadership ambassa-
dors.  We have four teams: 

 Events Management 

 OPAL 

 Wellbeing and mental health 

 Inclusion and Diversity 

We talked about what the teams will be focusing on over the coming terms and the leader-
ship strengths we will be developing. 

 

PARKING AND DRIVING AROUND OUR SCHOOL: 

Thank you to everyone who has been emailing us incidents of dangerous parking around 
our school.   

A few reminders for those who continue to cause a safety issue for our children: 

1. The cones outside school mean do not park here - and do not park in between them.  
Even though we do not have double yellow lines, parking in these areas is not safe. 

2. The main gate is not a drop off point nor should it be used for three point turns - this 
is extremely dangerous as many of our families are walking across this area. 

3. Drive at a safe speed around our school. It is a 20mph zone but at drop off and pick 
up times, you will need to be slower than this so you can be alert to dangers. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO CHILDREN IN 

NEED.   

PLEASE CHECK OUR CHRISTMAS 

DATES - THESE WILL BE RESENT 

ON FRIDAY AS THERE’S A COUPLE 

OF AMENDMENTS TO A SINGING 

CLUB DATE AND THE SNUGGLE 

BUGGLE COLLECTION. 

THANKS! 


